Freedom of Information Act 2000 – service charges 
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:
“Please could you supply me with the total amount of monies received by the council from service charges from leaseholders just in Munnings Close in the past 10 years. Then could the council also provide for the same period of time, how much of that money, the council has spent on Munnings Close for the services that the charges are taken for. Could you please provide a breakdown of the spent charges so that I can see were the majority of the money is spent and were the least is spent. Then could you provide the same as above for the whole of the St Marks Estate”
Answer:
Charges for Munnings Close excluding repair elements are shown in the table below for the period held by the Council.  Previous records are not retained therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council. 
Charges are apportioned depending upon the number of bedrooms in the property for matters such as district heating, and those items such as cleaning and way lighting can vary dependent upon block / site.    

	Year
	Total charged (service charge) Munnings excluding DRF (repair element). Charged (not necessarily collected)

	2015-16
	£13,402.08

	2014-15
	£13,255.80

	2013-14
	£13,179.12

	2012-13
	£13,072.92

	2011-12
	£12,935.52

	2010-11
	£12,617.16

	2009-10
	£12,391.68


Expenditure on Munnings Close is not held by the Council.  Our system does not code expenditure to street level detail.  Housing is not charged by property/block.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

We cannot provide information for St Marks Estate without extensive administrative work.  Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.
We estimate it will take approximately 185 hours (5weeks) to process your request. This is calculated as one member of staff reviewing circa. 800 leasehold accounts over the next 5 weeks. 
This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act, because under the provisions of section 12.1 of the Act, the Council estimates that to comply with your request in its current form will exceed the appropriate limit.

If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance 
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
1st Floor, 16 New Walk
Leicester 
LE1 6UB
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

